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Armyworms

Armyworm larvae are apparently getting large enough now to cause noticeable feeding damage in a few
places in southeast and north central Kansas. Armyworms prefer grasses; thus they are now feeding on
brome. They should not be a problem while these good growing conditions are allowing the plants to
outgrow the armyworm feeding. However, this is the 1° generation of this common pest and we usually
have 2-3 per year.
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If conditions remain good for plant growth, armyworms should not be a problem. However, they
sometimes feed in wheat and when the leaves start to senesce, they move to the beards to feed and /or clip
the heads, which can be problematic if there are large numbers. After wheat and other grasses senesce, the
armyworms often move to corn and sorghum where they may cause some alarm by feeding on the leaf
tissue between the leaf veins or feeding in the whorl which may contribute to the ragged-looking leaves as
they grow out of the whorl.
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Ticks

Ticks are becoming more active this spring, especially wood ticks, also called American dog ticks,
Dermacentor variabilis. These are probably the most common tick encountered in Kansas and they are more
common in grasses around field borders and areas with more trees. They can transmit several diseases and
thus should be carefully and safely removed, head intact, before feeding occurs for more than a few
minutes, if possible. For more information on the species of ticks found in Kansas, please see Household
Pests of Kansas (pg. 97): https://www.bookstore. ksre.ksu.edu/pubs/MF3291.pdf
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Sincerely,

Jeff Whitworth

Extension Specialist

Field Crops

phone: 785/532-5656
e-mail: jwhitwor@ksu.edu

Holly Davis
Research Associate
Phone: (785) 532-4730

e-mail: holly3@ksu.edu
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